New escoleta on Cami Vell de la Mola to open 1 June with 23 students
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The education office of the Formentera Council has published the provisional lists of admitted
students at the island's two public nurseries (escoletes), Sa Miranda in Sant Francesc and the
soon-to-be-opened addition along the old road to la Mola (a thoroughfare referred to commonly
as 'el Cami Vell'). The Cami Vell escoleta will open its doors on 1 June as a summer school for
children ages one through three. Allocating spots for all 23 of the applications received, Council
offices happily announced that the centre would meet 100% of this year's demand.

As for Sa Miranda, the centre was able to accept 62 of the 80 children who applied, or 77.5%.
Of those 62 infants, 54 will go to Sa Miranda (67.5%) while the remaining eight —who placed
the Cami Vell site as a second option— will attend the newer of the two escoletes. The 18
children who were not given a placement have been put on a wait list.

The placements have been published on the Sa Miranda school and the Formentera Council
website and there will be a three-day period (ending 22 May) during which time families can
review, comment on or contest the placements.

1 June: start of operations at Cami Vell

Nearly complete is the transformation of the former Casal de I'Esport (sport centre) into the
island's second nursery. This week, after new toilets are fitted and separation walls are installed
to divide the space into three different classrooms, the centre will be painted. Next week, the
school will be equipped with tables, chairs and other furnishings. The Formentera Council has
already finished the hiring process for two of the three staff members required at the new site.
Duties of the third staff member will be assumed by an employee of Sa Miranda.




